
Question on Notice 
No. 129 

Asked on 16 February 2017 
 
MR PERRETT asked the Minister for Health and Minister for Ambulance Services (HON C 
R DICK) –  
 
With reference to the appointment of liquidators to the Batir Pty Ltd construction firm which 
has the contract to construct the new ambulance station at Rainbow Beach—  
 
Will the Minister advise (a) what has been done to ensure that completion of the project will 
not be delayed, (b) when does the construction of the ambulance station expect to be 
completed and (c) what guarantees will the Minister provide to subcontractors on the project 
that they will be paid for work already completed on the project? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I thank the Honourable Member for Gympie for his question. 
 
I am advised that Building and Asset Services within the Department of Housing and Public 
Works administered the procurement process for this project and is delivering the project on 
behalf of the Queensland Ambulance Service. The Member’s question would therefore be 
better directed to the Honourable the Minister for Housing and Public Works and Minister for 
Sport. 
 
 
 
 
 


